Senate Council Proposed AR Changes Regarding

Review of Upper Administration Personnel
At the Senate Council meeting and on its listserv, various Senate Council members expressed concerns and suggestions about a variety of issues, for which appropriate changes in the language of the ARs are proposed.  These are summarized below:

· If the recommendations require funding and no funding is forthcoming from upper administration, what becomes of the recommendation?  Should the review committee then be presented with another opportunity to make recommendations that don’t require the allocation of additional resources?  Or should the recommendations that have been agreed upon but that could not be enacted due to a shortage of resources be involved in the next periodic review?  

Please see wording added to section D-4 of Part 3A (p. 15 of the attached document) which suggests units may note the lack of resources associated with not implementing a particular goal or objective, as part of the annual report of progress.
· Item E on page 14 should include the wording “to address and respond” instead of just “to address” to help the wording seem more collaborative.  

Changed.
· The unit head’s report in response to recommendations and suggestions should be included as part of the process such that if funding was requested and not granted the report should contain information about why funding was not provided.  If no funding is provided, the unit should not be held responsible for failing to follow the review committee’s recommendations.

This suggestion assumes that funding is never forthcoming if it doesn't materialize along with the end of the review, when in fact the implementation plan should be a "living" document that is used as a tool in multiple budget cycles as necessary in order to support the need for funding. Over a 5-7 year review cycle, a unit should continue to seek funding, if necessary, for those goals and objectives that remain priorities for success. We are trying to impress upon the units that the end of the program review per se is not the end of the cycle; rather, it begins anew as the unit continually seeks resources from various sources to achieve its goals and objectives. Adding wording to support this suggestion would be detrimental to our efforts in this regard.
· Some faculty may potentially have to wait up to seven years without being able to provide input on the performance of their Dean.  To some Senate Council members that time period seems too long.

Actually, in reviewing the wording myself, the phrase, ”or at least every four years," suggests that a review would be scheduled after four years if the unit's periodic review did not occur during that time frame. This phrase originally was meant to apply to positions such as the Provost for which there isn't a scheduled program review. We can talk about this some more and look at various scenarios, which I think will show that sufficient evaluation would occur in the first 12-year time frame of a dean's life. If a dean survives/remains after that long, there may be less need for evaluation more frequently than every 4 years. Also please note wording added to the GR which would give a majority of the college's faculty the ability to call for a review out of the normal cycle.  Would this not suffice?  Please remember that part of our charge was to keep things as simple as possible, while ensuring meaningfulness and usefulness.
· The reviews of CAO’s should be provided to a wider range of personnel than just the CAO’s direct reports.  Perhaps the Chair of the Senate Council or the appropriate designee should be present for the presentation of the evaluation results as well as the direct reports.  Perhaps they should even be published.
Please see wording added to include the Faculty Senate Chair and Staff Senate Chair in these meetings in Part 3B, section III-C-7 on summative review.  See my thoughts below on the issue of publishing results.
· The policy should be amended to allow for faculty attendance at a review of the Deans in that faculty member’s college.
After thinking about this one further, it seems to me that the department chair would be a direct report who would attend the meeting and who would then have responsibility to share the proceedings with colleagues. I think this meeting should be a positive, forthright discussion with the faculty and/or staff with whom the officer works closely on a daily basis. I can't think of any reason why an individual's performance evaluation should be the basis for a large forum.  This is an individual, not a unit, and there is a need to be sensitive to the individual's feelings and dignity with respect to performance review, which may be compromised in a large group setting.
· The policy should be amended to include language to allow initiate a review of a CAO if a majority of the unit’s members require it.  
This has been added to the GR, where the language existed previously in relation to program reviews. I have omitted it from the AR where it would be redundant. See attached GR.

· A criticism of the policy is that it has few, if any, consequences for those administrators who chose to ignore the policy.  The language should be amended to allow for consequences, such as reporting the offending party to the President’s Office by VP Ray’s office.
This has been added as an "accountability" item at the end of Part 3A and at the end of Part 3B. 

· The language should be adjusted to clarify that the committees should be selected from among the nominees forwarded from the Senate Council.  
I have changed the CAO review part 3B, section III-C-3, to reflect this. 
· It seems unfair to some that faculty should have their course evaluation results made public while CAO evaluations are not published.  Additionally, faculty are subject to review every two years for which extensive records must be kept and maintained.  CAO’s should be reviewed as often as faculty and should have to maintain records of those evaluations.
My concerns about publishing CAO review results are the same as those expressed above in the item related to the issue of inviting all faculty to a dean's review meeting with direct reports. We don't even publish publicly the review results of a unit, so why would you want to subject an individual to such an activity?  Some arguments for doing so aren't compelling. For example, faculty course evaluations are made public at the request of the University Senate, and the Office of Institutional Research, under the leadership of Dr. Roger Sugarman, will follow whatever policy on posting teacher course evaluations that the Senate wants to put forth. Just because the Senate made this decision for the faculty does not translate into a comparable rationale for requiring publishing of CAO review results, especially since the Senate does not represent the interests of CAOs as it does for faculty.  My hunch is that TCE results were made public by the University Senate in response to student demands at some point in time in our history, and that those student demands were derived from their point of view as consumers who are paying for instructional services and therefore have a right to such information. As far as faculty being required to participate in a review every two years, I believe this is most directly related to the fact that such faculty are tenured, and such a review helps ensure that tenured faculty are faithful to their responsibilities for ensuring the institution fulfills its mission. On the other hand, CAOs serve at the will of the President, Provost, or EVP, and as such, are constantly being evaluated at some level to ensure satisfactory performance, and if found wanting, can also be let go at will. These are qualitatively different situations that do not provide a reasonable comparative framework for some of the justifications put forth. 
· A mechanism of anonymity must be created for subordinates who are asked to review their superior officer or supervisor.  A constituent who is a private citizen in Paducah while perhaps also wanting anonymity has a much lesser standing of need for the anonymity than does the subordinate employee (just as students are anonymous in their evaluation of faculty).
There are two schools of thought on this, and I find myself somewhat in the middle. I believe in confidentiality that must be protected at all costs, but I don't think anonymity is conducive to constructive evaluation. In the past few years, as the Provost has solicited written comments from faculty regarding the performance of deans, most have readily self-identified and I believe the feedback has been honest and helpful to the Provost. Maintaining confidentiality, but not ensuring anonymity, facilitates careful regard and evaluation of performance, rather than letting off steam. 
· The phrase "and response" into the subsection "e." of Part B of the regulation on review of CAOs.
I think this is the same as the one above.
· In the section the regulation on the devising of the evaluation 

survey instrument that becomes "adopted by the University" there needs to be a provision in the regulation that in the evaluation of academic officers (e.g., Dean, Associate Provost, Provost) that the University Senate Council Office will be consulted on the criteria to be included in that instrument.
Please see wording in part 3B, section III-C-2 that makes this adjustment.

· Interested persons can monitor the review process in the following ways:  See the new accountability sections at the end of both parts 3A and 3B.
a. A list will be publicly posted at a University web site that identifies the target date by which each academic unit must be reviewed and the target date by which each Dean is to be performance reviewed (and the dates for performance review of the Provost and Associate Provosts as well); and
b. For each review of a unit or of an academic officer being conducted at a given time, there will be a University web site that offers a checklist of the steps to be performed in the entire process, a flag check on those steps that have already occurred, and another indicator showing the step in the process being currently exercised (e.g., "external committee is being formed").

· When "representatives" of constituencies are to be 

appointed to a review committee, the regulation needs to be clear that this means the persons are selected from a short-list provided by the affected constituency).
See response in part 3B, section III-C-3, as mentioned above and attached.

